
The monthly meeting of the Shamokin Area School District Safety Committee was held on Thursday, October 20th, 2016, at 2:15 P.M. in the School Board Meeting room. 

The meeting was called to order by Ruby at 2:15 P.M.
A motion was made by Dave Kopitsky and seconded by Marie Stone to approve the September minutes.  Motion approved by unanimous vote. 

Old Business 

 Discussed the required annual training that will be scheduled on an Act 80 day, hopefully.  
The Brentwood Borough School District will be hosting an Active Shooter Response Training Instructor Course on December 28-29, 2016. They will be contacted for additional information. 
The online training will be tentatively scheduled for the November Act 80 Day training. 

Walk through dates need to be scheduled for the 2016/2017 school year in the spring. 
New Business – None
Safety Tip of the Month: as the temperatures are dipping, have an increased awareness for black ice in the early morning commute hours.  
Member concerns:
 Information was shared that requests are made for the pool to be open without adult coaches present and/or certified lifeguards. According to state law reflected through district policy, this action is prohibited. 
The loading dock area experiences heavy foot and vehicle traffic during early morning arrival hours; this is not a Safety Zoned designated entrance for teaching and building staff except for when the school is closed at that hour. 
Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 17th, 2:15 P.M. in the boardroom. 
Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Marie and seconded by Dan; motion carried unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 2:27 P.M.
Respectfully submitted:

Ruby M. Michetti
Secretary, Shamokin Area School District Safety Committee

